
 Diary for week commencing 24 October 2021 
 
Today     
Monday    
Tuesday    
Wednesday  
Thursday 6.15pm  Choir Practice 
 7.30pm  Bell Ringers meeting 
Friday 7.30am  Holy Dusters 
Saturday          
 
 
Sunday  31 October Fourth Sunday before Advent 
  [Duty Warden– Paul Elliott and Maureen Jackson ] 
 10.00am Morning Prayer  
 [Led by Yvonne Criddle] 
 
 
 
Dates for your diary 
 
Thursday 18 November 
7pm Licensing Service for Rev Jon Ormrod. This service will be led by 
The Right Reverend Bishop Ruth Worsley, of Taunton and the 
Archdeacon  
Adrian Youings 
 
Sunday 21 November 
8am Holy Communion Led by Rev Jon Ormrod 
10am Holy Communion followed by refreshments Led by Rev Jon 
Ormrod 

Thursday 25 November 
10am Mid Week Holy Communion Led by Rev Jon Ormrod 

 

CHURCH OFFICE 
St Martin’s Church 
Church Road 
Worle 
BS22 9EL 
Tel:  01934 515922 
Mobile: 07808832530 
stmartinschurchworle1
@gmail.com 
Parish Website  
www.worlewide.org.uk 
 

Baptism & Wedding 
Enquiries please phone 
 

 
STAFF TEAM 
 

Reader 
Yvonne Criddle 
01934 515912 

 
Associate Priest 
Revd. Dr. Gilly Bunce 
01275 810610 
gill.how@blueyonder.
co.uk 
(on Sabbatical) 

 
Churchwardens 
Paul Elliott 
07725 016805 
 
Maureen Jackson 
07799 146098 

 
 
Church 
Administrator 
Liz Winter 
See Parish Office 
above 
 

 

Parish of Worle 
Office is now 
closed 

www.stmartinsworle.org.uk 

   
 
  
  10am Morning Prayer 
   Led by Yvonne Criddle 
 
 Hymns: 
       All creatures of our God and King 
       Spirit of holiness 
       God has spoken by His prophets 
       O for a thousand tongues 
        
    Readings:  
        New Testament: 
        2 Timothy 3: 14-4: 5 
         Read by: Barbara Perkins  
         Gospel: All Stand 
         John 5: 36b-47 
   Read by: Yvonne Criddle 
 
 
 
Refreshments will be served after the service. 
 
 

Sunday 24 October 2021  
Last Sunday after Trinity 



 Collect 
  Blessed Lord, 
 who caused all holy Scriptures to be written for our learning: 
 help us so to hear them, 
 to read, mark, learn and inwardly digest them 
 that, through patience, and the comfort of your holy word, 
 we may embrace and for ever hold fast 
 the hope of everlasting life, 
 which you have given us in our Saviour Jesus Christ, 
 who is alive and reigns with you, 
 in the unity of the Holy Spirit, 
 one God, now and for ever. 
 Amen 
 
Post Communion Collect 
  God of all grace, 
  your Son Jesus Christ fed the hungry 
  with the bread of his life 
  and the word of his kingdom: 
  renew your people with your heavenly grace, 
  and in all our weakness 
  sustain us by your true and living bread; 
 who is alive and reigns, now and for ever. 
 Amen 
 
Rev Jon and Sheonagh Ormrod 
Please pray for Jon and Sheonagh as they prepare to leave the Parishes 
of Sully and Wenvoe with St Lythans and join us at St Martin’s. 
 
Sully and Wenvoe with St Lythans  
Please pray for the parishioners of Sully and Wenvoe with St Lythans , as 
they prepare to be in a vacancy. 
 
Afghanistan  
Please continue to pray for all those affected by the current situation in  
Afghanistan. 
 
Rev Gilly Bunce 
Please keep Gilly and her family in your prayers, following the very sudden 
death, of her husband Richard.. We have now heard that Richard’s funeral 
will be held on Monday 8 November at 12 noon in St Quiricus and  
St Julietta, Tickenham BS21 6SD. Family flowers only please. Donations 
may be made in his memory to Médecins sans Frontieres (MSF) or to St 
Quiricus and  St Julietta, either directly or c/o L Bennett and Son, 156 Old 
Church Road, Clevedon, BS21 7TU 

Notices 
 
Saturday 13 November 2021 
Please come and support St Martins Fayre and Gift Day in aid of the Tower 
Fund. Entry will cost 50p to include unlimited tea, coffee and biscuits 
throughout the morning and you may be tempted with purchases from the 
stalls too. For youngsters or those young at heart, there will be activities 
throughout the morning. 
 
Worle History Society will be displaying boards and original photographs of 
Worle. Members of the society will be in the Church to chat to anyone who 
is interested. 
 
Donations of goods for the fayre will be greatly appreciated, as listed below: 

Paperback books 
Cakes 
Bottles 
Re-gifting those new but never used gifts 
Raffle prizes 
 

Donations can be left in the church porch at any time during the week or on 
Sundays. 
 
Thanking you in anticipation 
 
Jill Preddy 

Face Masks 
With the significant increase in covid cases in North Somerset, we are  
asking people to continue to wear face masks and wherever possible keep 
1 metre apart. It may be necessary to reconsider serving refreshments after 
the service. 
 
Electoral Roll 
Due to the reorganisation of the Parish we now need to complete a new 
Electoral Roll. This means that all information previously held, as a Parish 
cannot be used. Therefore please complete a new form and return it to  the 
Church Office by no later than 12 November. There are some paper copies 
on the Literature table for those without computers or not already on the roll. 
An email copy of the application form will be sent to everyone on the roll, 
with email and posted to those who do not attend yet and do not have 
email. 


